



Beaumaris Primary School Parent Club Meeting Minutes- Wednesday 21st August 2019

- 1) **Attendees:** Lisa Grant, Lyndl Harrop, Tara Bertovic, Mel Norris, Jodie Gibbs, Sheryl Skews, Sarah Volum, Miranda Jose, Lynda McMillan, Rhiannon Slatter
- 2) **Apologies:** Simon Beeton, Natalie Beeton, Ness Newell, Amanda Leonard, Fiona Love, Michelle Kelly
- 3) **Matters arising from previous minutes:**
- 4) **Correspondence**
- 5) **Principal's report:**
 - a. Thank you to all the families who helped at the athletics. Mr Lilburne was very happy with how smoothly the day ran due in part to the parent volunteers.
 - b. Cyber safety was a suggestion that came out of the Building Community sessions. A parent/guardian session will be held on 3rd sept 6.30-8pm. Ellen Hollowood has been instrumental in setting this up for our school community.
 - c. A Japan trip to be organised for the year 6 students has been approved by School Council. Submission from interested families have been made and the finer details are now being organised.
 - d. Working Bee will be held on Sunday the 20th October, a week prior to the fete to have the school looking fabulous for the big day
 - e. Evacuation Drill practice was held yesterday. The students were evacuated to the back of the grass area. These ongoing drills are required for us to continue improving our practices in these areas
 - f. Year 6 performance rehearsals are under way and closer to the time we will ask families for any assistance that may be needed.
- 6) **President's Report/General business**
 - a. **Father's Day stall/ BBQ:** still need a few more volunteers for the second shift. Otherwise well in hand.
 - b. Lisa talk to Mel to work out when the shopping will be done. Otherwise well in hand too
 - c. **Disco.** A big success thanks to Alison Carpenter for her wonderful coordination. *Feedback:* grade1-2 could have had a few more games and maybe a bit shorter run time ie 45 mins.
Pizza worked well for the 5-6. We raised approximately \$2700
 - d. **Tea towels:** 2 new preps still waiting on these, otherwise well in hand.

- e. **Fete:** struggling for sponsors need \$17000 to cover rides. Still need silent auction items. Market stall confirmed. Raffle tickets at the printers. Term 3 is lucky bags. Numbers for this are currently down.
- f. **New Constitution and member forms:** new constitution from the education department tabled with the parent club. Accepted by current parent club.
- g. **Portables:** Sheryl is constantly contacting the company to see when the portables will be moved. They have been informed that this space is needed for the fete
- h. **Drive in movie night:** No confirmation from BFAC on drive in movie night. Given the tight time frame and the portable are still in place it was decided that this night would not go ahead this year. With the portables in place we would not get enough cars in to cover costs for the night.

Meeting close 9.40am

Next meeting Wednesday 18th September @ 0905 in the staff room